Conservation Commission

November 14, 2013

MEETING MINUTES

Present Vice chair; John Earley, Brian Mokler, Mary Ahlgren, Dot Banks and Katy Wells

Open
At 7:06, Vice Chair Earley recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.
Minutes   Mary Ahlgren made a motion to approve the minutes of October 10, 2013 2nd by Brian Mokler, all were in favor.

Old Business

Katy reminded the members that there was a separate list of RSA’s that were referred to us from Carol Andrews to be placed with our handbooks as reference to the work of the commission.

Lots for sale


No update


Vice Chair Earley reported that he spoke with Chair Crosby in preparation for tonight’s meeting, and discussed the conversation that Jon Martin had with the commission at last month’s meeting.  Vice Chair Earley stated that they discussed the Keith plan as a roadmap to have for the commission to work from and that there has been no harvest on most of these lots since the Keith plan was written.  The commission members concurred that having Chair Crosby present to discuss future work on the lots would be best as well as having more members present for this decision on future plans.  The commission also discussed that Jon Martin included in his plan some aspects of recreation, wild life habitats etc. that were consistent with our newly developed master plan.  However, the commission felt that at this time we had an example of a well done harvest taking into consideration some of the vital areas of concern for preservation of these parcels of town owned land.  Brian made a motion to table the vote on Jon Martin’s new plan proposal, 2nd by Mary Ahlgren all were in favor.
Earth Day

Katy reviewed that October 19, 2013 was a huge success as far as volunteers and community involvement.  The Winnisquam Echo did a great article on the event and the coverage in the newspapers seemed to stir up more community support.  We have recorded about 30 miles of roads were cleaned up this fall and a lot of people Katy gave bags to didn’t call with a mileage report, but the transfer station said they saw quite a bit of road side trash come through.  Katy would like to thank all who participated in this fall effort and looks forward to everyone’s help in the spring.  Katy will be sending two high school students thank you letters from the commission as they need community service hours towards graduation.  Vice Chair Earley made a motion to have Chair Crosby sign these letters 2nd by Dot Banks all were in favor.  Katy will contact Brad
Field and Forest Trails update


Vice Chair Earley reported that he had a 2’ x 3’ map made for the kiosk and an 8 x 11 for the booklets and 2 to hang and 1 for the lobby.  Vice Chair Earley also reports that the Purple trail needs trimming.  He also received “All-terrain vehicle prohibited” signs from Karen to be placed in the woods especially where damage is noticeable currently.  Vice Chair Earley looking to contact Bill Cutillo to cut the red to the green trail to connect to Steele Hill trail system.
Hopkinson Hill Land

Katy reviewed an email she received from Pam Emerson, and that it was forwarded to Brad.  This discussion is tabled until Chair Crosby is present.
Mail and Correspondence

Filed
Other
Katy mentioned that future discussions need to include the monitoring of easements when Chair Crosby present

Dot Bank shared the information from the NH Association of Conservation Commissions annual meeting.  Dot type a report for the commission and it will be filed with the secretary.  Vice Chair Earley made a motion to reimburse Dot Bank for $45 for the cost of attending the conference, 2nd by Mary all were in favor.  Invoiced signed for submission to the town bookkeeper. 


Vice Chair Earley presented the invoice for $245 for the NH Association of Conservation Commissions annual dues, he made a motion to pay the invoice, 2nd by Mary Ahlgren all were in favor.  Vice Chair Earley signed the invoice to submit to the town bookkeeper for payment.  

Adjourn

At 8:21 pm, Vice Chair Earley made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Dot Banks all were in favor.

 Respectfully submitted,
 Katy Wells; Alternate member and Secretary
